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conditions of the capital markets, the Group wishes to urge the Secretary-General, who oversees
the management of the Fund's investments through his appointed representative, to make every
effort to meet the 3 ÿ5 per cent benchmark return of the investments of the fund while continuing
to adopt measures that would strengthen risk management and control processes on the Fund's
investing activities.

6.     In this regard, the Group will be interested in understanding both the reasons behind the
current gap between the return generated and the benchmark return, on the forthcoming informal
consultations.

Mr. Chairman,

7.     Turning to the proposed budget for the biennium 2018 - 2019, the Group notes that
totalresource requirements for the Pension Fund would be $194,664,800 representing an increase
of 8% of the appropriation of the previous biennium.Of the above-mentioned amount,
$22,881,900 would be borne by the United Nationsby virtue of the cost-sharing arrangement
where the regular budget would contribute $14,552,900 and the balance of $8,329,000 would be
reimbursed to the United Nations by the United Nations Development Programme and the
United Nations Children's Fund.

8.    It is also noted that an additional appropriation of $51,700 would be required under
section 1, Overall policymaking, direction and coordination, of the proposed programme budget
for the biennium 2018-2019. That amount would represent a charge against the contingency
fund.

9.    The Group wishes to recall the request by the General Assembly in resolution 68/247B
that the Secretary-General provides information on the performance of his Representative.
Clarity will therefore be sought on the outcomdget





and the actuarial report for 2015. There were also discrepancies between the number of benefits
of retired participants in the financial statements and the actuarial report for the year in question.

19.    Given the important role actuarial valuations play in ascertaining the level of the fund's
pension obligations and its corresponding return objectives, the group will seek more
clarification from the Secretariat on how such an incident could be avoided in the future.

Mr. Chairman,

20.   The Group welcomes the Fund's climate change investments and its positive contribution
to the Fund's investment returns within the framework of the Environmental, Social and
Governance investments.

21.   With regard to investment diversification, the Group also welcomes an increase in the
investment of funds in developing countries by 6.2% from 31 December 2015 to31December
2016. The Group encourages the furtherance of this trend while, of course, paying due regard to
the criteria of safety, profitability, liquidity and convertibility.

Mr. Chairman,

22.   In conclusion, the Group wishes to assure you of its readiness to engage in this important
agenda itemwith an objective of realizing a constructive outcome.

I thank you, Mr. Chairman.




